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	Passing of Metro Employee Brian Soto 

It is with great sadness that I inform you that Brian Soto, Deputy Executive Officer of General Services passed away early Sunday morning.  As many of you know, Brian has been ill, battling cancer for the past year.  Brian was 46.  I speak on behalf of all Metro’s employees when I say that the Soto Family will be in our thoughts and prayers in the coming days.  Additional information will be forwarded as it is made available.

Citizens’ Advisory Council Update
On Wednesday, March 25, 2009, Metro's Citizens' Advisory Council received an update on Measure R at their general assembly meeting.  K. N. Murthy, Deputy Chief Capital Management Officer provided information on our implementation plan.  He indicated that we would be establishing an advisory panel and continue to build coalitions, gauge public opinion and expectations, and reach out to cities and others.  He explained that we will also work with partners to advance project delivery and funding, form a task force of general managers to coordinate joint service efforts, and create a progress report and web site to keep the public and others informed of progress.  Mr. Murthy indicated that Measure R funds provide the opportunity to improve mobility throughout Los Angeles County and they will be used for rail system expansion; improvements to highways, streets & intersections; safety and service improvements for Metrolink and improved public transit.

Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Emergency Readiness Drills

During the months of March, April and May 2009, Metro personnel will be performing several drills along the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension (MGLEE). The purpose of these drills is to test and prepare Metro personnel and first responders for any eventuality along the alignment once it becomes operational. Participating agencies include Los Angeles Sheriff Department, Metro Security, the California Highway Patrol (CHP), Los Angeles City Fire Department (LAFD) and the Los Angeles County Fire Department (LACFD).  Following each drill event, evaluations will be made on procedures and capabilities by all participating agencies.  Attached is the entire drill schedule.
www.metro.net/riding_metro/system_delays/images/Gold%20Line%20Drill%20Matrix%20Final%20'09%20pdf.pdf

Metro Rail Service Alerts

Metro Blue Line

On Wednesday, April 1, 2009, due to maintenance work after 8:20 p.m., trains will run every 20 minutes – northbound trains will run 6 minutes later than regular schedule beginning from Transit Mall at 8:27 p.m. and every 20 minutes through 11:27 p.m.  Trains to Wardlow will run regular schedule between 11:41 p.m. and 1:41 a.m.

Metro Green Line
On Monday through Thursday, March 30-April 2, 2009, due to maintenance from 9 a.m. until 2:30 p.m., trains will run every 17 minutes, departing Norwalk from 9:03 a.m. until 2:09 p.m. and departing Redondo Beach from 8:58 a.m. until 2:04 p.m.
Media Relations Issues News Release on April Meetings for Westside Subway Extension Project

Today, Media Relations issued a news release noting that Metro will be conducting several public scoping meetings in April on the Westside Subway Extension project, and invites public participation and input.  The release notes that the scoping meetings initiate the Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report (Draft EIS/EIR) process that was authorized by the Metro Board of Directors last January.  This project is slated to receive partial funding from Measure R, the half-cent sales tax increase approved by voters last November. 

Meetings will be held throughout the Westside area at the following locations:

Wilshire/Fairfax area

Monday, April 13, 6 – 8 p.m.

Los Angeles County Museum of Art West Terrace Room, 5th Floor

5905 Wilshire Boulevard

Los Angeles, CA  

City of West Hollywood

Tuesday, April 14, 6 – 8 p.m.

Plummer Park 

7377 Santa Monica Boulevard (at Plummer Place)

West Hollywood, CA  

City of Beverly Hills

Thursday, April 16, 6 – 8 p.m.

Beverly Hills Public Library

Auditorium, 2nd Floor

444 N Rexford Drive

Beverly Hills, CA
Westwood area

Monday, April 20, 6 – 8 p.m.

Westwood Presbyterian Church

10822 Wilshire Boulevard

Los Angeles, CA  

City of Santa Monica

Thursday, April 23, 6 – 8 p.m.

Santa Monica Public Library
601 Santa Monica Boulevard

Santa Monica, CA  
The news release explains that there are two “Build” alternatives moving forward for analysis in the Draft EIS/EIR:  a Wilshire Subway (Alternative 1) that extends the Metro Purple Line via Wilshire Boulevard, and; a Wilshire/West Hollywood Subway (Alternative 11) that incorporates all of the Wilshire Subway and also includes a spur from the Metro Red Line in Hollywood via Santa Monica Boulevard.  A “No Build” alternative and a “Transportation Systems Management” alternative are also being considered as a required part of the environmental review process.

In January 2009, the Board approved the two build alternatives for further environmental review and preliminary engineering.  At the conclusion of this phase of evaluation for the project, the Metro Board of Directors will be asked to select a Locally Preferred Alternative (LPA).  Selection of an LPA precedes final environmental review, final engineering and construction. 
www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_035.htm

Media Relations Issues News Release on Next Metro “Live” Chat Set for Friday, April 3

Today, Media Relations issued a news release noting that Metro’s Chief Operating Officer Carolyn Flowers will host the next live Internet chat at noon, Friday, April 3, at metro.net.  Flowers will discuss what it takes to run one of the largest bus operations in the United States. The release notes that with a fleet of 2,500 clean-air fueled buses serving more than 1,400 square miles and more than 1 million weekday boardings, bus operations is a job that takes thousands of men and women to accomplish.

Other topics to be discussed in the live chat include what bus-related projects are first in line to receive Measure R dollars?  Can Measure R be used to keep the buses running or can it only go toward construction projects?  Will the President's stimulus plan offer anything for bus riders?  Is Metro still looking for bus operators?  And, if so, how should potential candidates apply?  How should customers file a concern or complaint?  What kind of technology does Metro use to keep bus riders safe and secure?  The public can talk to Flowers live on April 3 or submit advance questions on bus operations at metro.net/chat.
www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_036.htm
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